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37th Session of the Universal Periodic Review
Review of Nepal – 21 January 2021   

Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

Madam President, 

Sri Lanka extends a warm welcome to the delegation of Nepal and appreciates the presentation made. 
We commend the remarkable progress achieved by Nepal since its second UPR cycle, including the promulgation of progressive legislation and policies and the implementation of people friendly programmes in  several spheres such as the right to food, poverty alleviation, protection of victims of crime, rights to housing and the provision of legal aid.

Sri Lanka welcomes Nepal’s accession to the Palermo Protocol in 2020, and appreciates the impressive level of female participation it has ensured at national, provincial and local government levels as well as in the civil service.

The process adopted by Nepal to implement its UPR recommendations through a dedicated action plan, of which the implementation is monitored by an Inter-ministerial Coordination Committee, is also noteworthy.

Whilst acknowledging the progress already achieved in these areas, Sri Lanka, in a constructive spirit, recommends that Nepal:

1. Continues its efforts to improve the standards of living of its people through the implementation of the laws and policies that have already been put in place;
2. Further strengthens the National Human Rights Commission including through the adoption of appropriate legislation; and

3. Continues with steps towards implementation of the Fifth National Human Rights Action Plan (2020-2025).
We wish Nepal success in its UPR engagement. 

